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CONSTRUCTION BULLETIN

          Division Chief

Division of Construction Operations Subletting, Civil Rights, 
and Construction Management System Contacts

As of December 30, 2022, Nelio J. Rodrigues is no longer the contact 
for any Division of Construction Operations (DCO) matters.  This bulletin 
supersedes any document, webpage, or other source referencing Nelio 
Rodrigues or Nelio J. Rodrigues as a point of contact for the DCO.

Effective immediately all pending and future questions, submissions, 
and other matters related to these areas that were previously coordinated with 
Nelio Rodrigues (Nelio J. Rodrigues) should be coordinated with 

    Jennifer J. Sweeney, or a representative she designates.  

Questions related to this matter should be directed to Jennifer J. Sweeney.
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